Motion by Director Molina

May 14, 2003 – Planning & Programming Committee

WHEREAS, the Interstate 710 (I-710) Corridor is the principal transportation connection between the County of Los Angeles and the Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles,
WHEREAS, currently trucks account for 45 to 60 percent of freeway capacity, and this traffic is expected to grow substantially due to the extension of the ports, interstate freight movement, weekday commute traffic, and weekend recreational traffic,
WHEREAS, the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority, the California Department of Transportation, the Southern California Association of Governments, and the Gateway Cities Council of Governments have undertaken the I-710 Major Corridor Study to seek ways to improve travel conditions along the I-710 Corridor and adjacent surface streets from the State Route 60 to the Ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach,

WHEREAS, three of the five alternatives identified in the Major Corridor Study require substantial business and residential property acquisition,

WHEREAS, the majority of the potential I-710 expansion would occur in dense urban areas with heavy minority and low-income populations, such as the unincorporated area of East Los Angeles and the City of Commerce that have already experienced significant impacts and residential displacements due to previous freeway projects,

WHEREAS, residential relocation is a very sensitive issue in these neighborhoods and the need for housing is critical,

WHEREAS, through the outreach efforts to this point there has been almost unanimous public opposition to alternatives that require residential and business acquisitions and relocations,

WHEREAS, the cities of Long Beach, Bell Gardens, Commerce, and Carson have already indicated that they cannot support any of the current build alternatives as proposed, 

I, THEREFORE, move that the MTA staff be directed to express a preference for Alternative B, the arterial improvement option, to the I-710 Corridor Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) and the Oversight Policy Committee (OPC).

FURTHERMORE, I move that staff urge the Corridor TAC and OPC to remove from consideration to the extent feasible those design elements of Alternatives C, D, and E that result in the acquisition of business and residential parcels.

Staff should continue working with the Corridor TAC, OPC, and Gateway Cities COG to identify meaningful enhancements and improvements to the I-710 freeway that do not rely solely on cost, that explore non-standard design methods and that do not require the acquisition of residential parcels. 
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